Notes of the Malmesbury & Villages Community Area Partnership Meeting

16th March 2006

Meeting Chairman - Carole Soden 
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Michele Phillips
MP
Crudwell

John Parmiter
JP
   Treasurer Lea & Cleverton 

Ray Sanderson
RS
Malmesbury Town Council 

Paul Fuller
PF
Lea & Cleverton PC

Les Barker
LB
St Paul Without Residents Association

Tony Pooley
TP
Little Somerford PC


Julie Martin 
JC
WCC 

Carolyn Kennedy
CK
Malmesbury Library

Rod Case
RC
Westlea Housing Association

Viv Vines
VV
Dauntsey  PC

Carole Soden
CS
Chairman WCC

Martin Rea
MR
Sherston PC

Ian Henderson
IH
St Paul Malmesbury Without PC

Peter Gilchrist
PG
Crudwell PC
Val Price
VP
Vice Chairman Oaksey

Brian O’Donnell
BOD
Secretary and The Somerfords

Apologies:
John Thomson
JT
WCC & NWDC

Alison Cross-Jones
AC-J
Westlea Housing Tenants Group

Tom Tremlett
TT
Sopworth PC

Les & Pam Baldry
LPB
Crudwell
Item


Actions

1
APOLOGIES, MINUTES 

Minutes of the meeting of 24th January were approved with no amendments.




2
MATTERS ARISING

WCC has agreed that more villages will be named in the reprint of the Boomerang Bus leaflet. Tim Reynolds will be invited to talk to either the CAP or the Transport Group.




3
ADDITIONAL ITEMS

The Community Website will be launched on April 24th and a volunteer is needed to co-ordinate CAP input for North Wilts. There were no volunteers. It was suggested that Val Price might be willing to take on this task. (Val subsequently joined the meeting but the topic was not raised.)

There will be a special meeting on April 11th at 13:00 in the Town Hall, of the Malmesbury (Hospital) Project Board at which the bidders for new Health Care facility will be making presentations.  MP will represent the Partnership

Chief Superintendent Amanda Evely is rolling out the Neighbourhood Policing initiative. Minety will be one of two trial locations, and it is planned to cover the area by 2008,
MP

4
PROGRESS UPDATE – TRANSPORT GROUP

RS reported that the Transport Group has held two meetings since the December event. Priority topics identified and discussed were:

· lack of community transport;

· perceived needs of the community parishes;

· lack of PCT funding for transport for hospital access.

The Group is arranging a meeting with Malmesbury Town Council to discuss the setting up of a hub system for community transport. A paper has been submitted to, and favourably received by, the Council, and a press release has been issued soliciting information and opinion from local residents and organisation. (Posters advertising this initiative were distributed after the meeting. Members are requested to add “by Friday, April 21st” before displaying them).

Provided enough information is collected to allow community needs to be identified the Group will arrange to meet with transport providers, LINK and other service suppliers in the area. The next Group meeting will be held in late April, so members of the Partnership need to actively encourage residents to respond by April 21st.

The availability of “after school hours” transport at local schools was discussed. JS reported that six staff members of Malmesbury School were currently scheduled to be trained to the licence standard required for school minibus drivers. Finance for maintenance of school minibuses may be an issue. JM was asked to find out what WCC is doing in this area.

RS said that the League of Friends was a potential resource. It might provide or contribute financially to the provision of a minibus for hospital (daytime) and community (evening) transport




5
Locality Young Persons Issues Group

MG attended the initial meeting of this joint Area1/Area2 group and will try to establish a stronger link with the Partnership. A new Youth radio station starts on May 5th. 

Will Kay, the Youth Development Officer, will be invited to meet with us.


6
Monitoring & Performance

We are approaching the first anniversary of the publication of the community plan, and information is needed to update it. We need specifics by village, which we should probably be looking to put on the web site.

Target date is May 2006, one year after the original launch.


MG & VP

Response - All

7
Market Town Funding

JM has put in a bid for £5k, calculated as the sum of:

· a Community ‘agent’
-
£2.5/3k for one year

· display material
-
£1k

· expenses (travel, etc)
-
£1k

The need for care in any form of employment was raised and it was agreed that the community agent role should be involved on a 12 month consultancy contract with a capped cost.

JM has obtained a laptop quote from Dell. A high-spec machine with Microsoft standard and DTP software and an ink-jet printer would cost around £940. The meeting agreed that this was an appropriate move.

Difficulties have arisen about the exact employment process due to changes in the law.  These may incur more costs.


MG & JM

8
LSP Update

VV and LB attended the meeting of the North Wilts LSP on February 20th. 

The main items covered were:

· an LSP manager is to be appointed (MG reported that funding for this post has just been received);

· a long discussion of the Local Development Framework took place, and the LSP has responded to the Core Strategy Questionnaire;

(There was a lengthy discussion of the questionnaire. Those who had tried to complete it found it an unsatisfactory document. TP and BOD reported negatively on attempts to respond to it in Little Somerford and Great Somerford respectively.)

VP took over as Chairman of the meeting at this point 

· The results of the Wiltshire Local Transport Plan discussion will be sent to the Department of Transport.




NEXT MEETINGS

The next scheduled meetings will be on Tuesday 23rd May and Thursday 16th July at 6:00 pm in Malmesbury Library (Access via side door)
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